
 

Saint John Bosco Catholic Church 
“United as One, in Christ, to Worship and Love, Witness and Serve” 

  

 

 

           
Saint Matthias  the Apostle 



 

 

 

Church Office Hours 
Tuesday - Friday - 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

 
As a reminder, everyone is required to wear a mask 
upon entering the Parish Waiting Area and the Parish 
Office to ensure the safety of the staff and their family 
members with pre-existing medical conditions. Only 
one individual or family is permitted in the Parish 
Waiting Area at a time. Please wait in the Hall until 
the individual or family has completed their personal 
request, exited the Parish Waiting Area, and you are 
motioned forward. Do not remove your mask when 
making your request. Thank you. 

 
Mass Times at St. John Bosco 

 
Wed., Thurs., Fri. Mass - 9:00 a.m.  
Saturday Mass - 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday Mass - 10:00 a.m. 
        

Prayer Space 

 

 

 

 

Prayer in front of the tabernacle is available Tuesday 
– Friday 9:00 am to 2 pm. Please give the office a 
courtesy call prior to arrival to ensure access to the 
building. Limit of five people in the prayer space at a 
time. 

Adoration 

 

 

 

Join Deacon Jeff for First Friday Adoration from 1pm 
to 2pm. 

Reconciliation 

May 14th & 15th 

St. John Bosco  
10508 112th Street SW, Lakewood, WA 98498 

Parish Phone: 253-582-1028 
Parish Website: www.stjbosco.org 

 
 
Parish Staff: 
 
Fr. Dave Rogerson, Parish Priest 
 
Jeff Greer, Permanent Deacon: Liturgy, Baptism, RCIA 
 
Terri Nelson, Pastoral Coordinator 
 
Debbie Pedraza, Pastoral Assistant for Administration 
 
Cassie Denning, Pastoral Assistant for Faith Formation & 
Youth Ministry 
 
Laurie Kaiser, Secretary 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

SACRAMENT OF  THE  SICK & COMMUNION   

 

Emergency Anointing of the Sick: 253-376-2924 

“Through this holy anointing may the Lord in His love 
and mercy help you with the grace of the Holy Spirit. 
May the Lord who frees you from sin save you and 
raise you up.”   

       - From the Rite of Anointing of the Sick 
 
 
 
PRAYER LINE: Are you, a loved one, or a friend in 
need of a prayer? Call the parish office at 253-582-
1028 to be added to our prayer line. 
 
MASS INTENTIONS: If you would like to schedule a 
Mass Intention for a loved one, please call the parish 
office at 253-582-1028. 

The sacrament of reconciliation will be 
celebrated at St. John Bosco every 
Saturday from 4:00 to 4:30 pm in the 
church reconciliation room (masks re-
quired) or by appointment. Call the of-
fice at 253-582-1028 to schedule an 
appointment. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Interested in being part of our Homebound Ministry 
Program visiting the sick and homebound? Contact 
Terri Nelson at:   

terrinelson@stjbosco.org 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Baptism & Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults  
Are you or someone you know who...has ex-
pressed interest in becoming a Catholic? Has a 
child over 7 who has not been Baptized? Was 
Baptized Catholic as a child, but has not celebrat-
ed the Sacraments of Confirmation and Eucha-
rist? Is a Baptized Catholic but would like to re-
turn to the Church after a long time away? St. 
John Bosco Parish community offers an oppor-
tunity to come together  (online for now) in a small 
group to learn about our beliefs and explore our 
journey of faith to God. Sessions focus on our 
Christian roots revealed in the Bible and the 
teachings and experience of the Church. For 
those who choose, we also prepare individuals to 
receive the Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, 
and Eucharist during the Easter season. You are 
welcome to participate in this process with your 
questions, your insights, and your faith story in a 
warm accepting setting.  
 
Our next baptism class will be held in the library 
on May 15th at 9am. Stay for Mass at 10am and 
then enjoy a free pancake breakfast sponsored 
by the Knights of Columbus. For more infor-
mation, please contact Terri Nelson at:   
 

terrinelson@stjbosco.org  

NEW PARISHIONERS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Welcome to our community. Please call the office at 
253-582-1028 to register. Anyone over 18 years of 
age, still living at home, should register as a single 
adult member of our community. 

Faith Formation (Grades Kindergarten-6th): 
 
We have concluded our Pflaum Gospel Weeklies 
curriculum. I invite you to continue your families Faith 
Formation by usng the resources avaible on our Re-
source Page: https://stjbosco.org/resources-1  

First Communion: 
 
Congratulations to our Students who will be receiving 
their First Communion on May 15th at the 10am 
mass.  

Youth Ministry (Grades7th - 12th): 
 
Join us for Youth Group on Sunday May 15th at 3pm. 
 
Please be sure to check out our website for re-
sources to celebrate Easter: https://stjbosco.org/
resources  

Confirmation: 
 
Congratulations to our Confirmation Students that 
were Confirmed Saturday April 23rd.  
  

Questions? Contact Cassie Denning at cassieden-
ning@stjbosco.org. 

 
Follow us on Social Media! 

Facebook: St. John Bosco YM 
Instagram: @stjboscoym 

 
Questions? Contact Cassie Denning at: 

cassiedenning@stjbosco.org. 
Follow us on Social Media! 

Facebook: St. John Bosco YM 
Instagram: @stjboscoym 

 

BAPTISM 

 
Knights of Columbus  

Silver Rose Prayer Service 
 

Location 

Meditation Park 
 

Date & Time 

May 25th @ 1:00 pm 
 

Contact  

Don Havens 253-576-8459 

https://stjbosco.org/resources-1
https://stjbosco.org/resources
https://stjbosco.org/resources
mailto:cassiedenning@stjbosco.org
mailto:cassiedenning@stjbosco.org
mailto:cassiedenning@stjbosco.org


 

WELCOME We welcome you to St. John Bosco Parish, celebrating with us, whether you are new to the area/parish or maybe 

not so new but just have not registered. If you are not registered, please complete the form below and place it in the collection 
basket or mail it to the parish office. Thank you.   (This is not a registration form). 
 
NAME_________________________________________________________           PHONE____________________________ 
 
ADDRESS_______________________________________________________CITY_____________________ZIP_______________ 

{  }  New Parishioner                {  }  New Address {  } Moving, please remove from parish directory]   

 

Weekly Collection Including  
 Weekly Online Giving   

Sign up for online giving at: stjbosco.org 
 

May 7 & 8, 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  Weekend Collection           $7,426.00 
  Weekly Online Giving          $3,869.25 
  Total Weekly Collection       $11,295.25 
  Budgeted Weekly Goal       $11,481.94 
  Weekly Goal Under/Over Budget          ($186.69) 
  Actual Fiscal Year-to-Date Goal    $406,687.52 
  (July 1, 2021—June 30, 2022)   
  Budgeted Fiscal Year-to-Date Goal    $516,687.30 
  (July 1, 2021—June 30, 2022) 
  Under/Over Budgeted Goal                  ($109,999.78) 

When we give to the poor, God indeed pours his 
love, peace and joy into our hearts, into our lives 
and into the hearts of those who are poor.  
 
Your continued support is greatly appreciated. 
For additional information call (253) 820-9472. 
 
“Let us carry our crosses with love; let us see 
that they do not become a burden to others, but 
let us help others carry theirs.”  - St. John Bosco 

“The Lord sometimes makes you feel the weight of the cross. Although the weight seems intolerable, 

you are able to carry it, be cause the Lord, in his love and mercy, extends a hand to you and gives you 

strength.”   - Saint Padre Pio 

Neighbors 

Rachel's Corner 
Hope and Healing After Abortion 

 
 
 
 
 
Are you searching for forgiveness and peace? 
Whether it’s been one year or 20 years, you need 
time to grieve your loss and reflect on your feelings 
of sorrow and regret. Project Rachel is here to help 
you do that in a supportive and confidential environ-
ment. We are here to listen to you and help you 
through your pain. 
 

Rachael’s Vineyard Retreat 
June 10th - 12th. 

 
For additional information or to register for the re-
treat call Angie at 206-920-6413 or email projectra-
chel@ccsww.org.  

 

 

 

Immaculate Conception in Steilacoom 
Wednesdays at 1:30pm: Adoration and the Rosary 

All are welcome.  

Messengers of Hope  



 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2022 PARISH PROJECT 
 

RECTORY UPGRADES AND REPAIRS 
 

Thank you to all those who have returned your Annual Catholic Appeal 
pledge. Your gift makes a difference to our brothers and sisters in all plac-
es in life including those in prison, people who are at end of life, youth and 
young adults, and families seeking to grow in their faith and celebrate the 
sacraments. If you have not yet made a pledge, please use a pew enve-
lope or simply click the link provided in this flier to take you directly to the 
Seattle Archdiocese ACA donation page: https://archseattle.org/give-
serve/giving-opportunities/annual-catholic-appeal/giveaca/. Please note: If 
we meet our target goal of $58,991.00, we will receive that overage as a 
rebate toward our parish project. We are seeking 100% participation. If 
you are unable to make a pledge at this time, prayers are welcome. Simp-
ly fill out your information and notate “prayers.”  
 
Click the link to be directed to Archbishop Etienne’s ACA Video: ACA 
Launch Video on Vimeo 
 
Thank you for your support! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Goal             $58,991.00 
Pledges      $7,280.00 

    Families                 685 
    Donors                  17 

https://archseattle.org/give-serve/giving-opportunities/annual-catholic-appeal/giveaca/
https://archseattle.org/give-serve/giving-opportunities/annual-catholic-appeal/giveaca/
https://vimeo.com/696673694?embedded=true&source=vimeo_logo&owner=95388648
https://vimeo.com/696673694?embedded=true&source=vimeo_logo&owner=95388648


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parking Lot:  
 
Please secure all doors and remove all valuables 
from your vehicle. Report all criminal activity to the 
parish office at 253-582-1028.  
 
Scam Alert: 
 
Just a reminder that parishes, Fr Dave, parish staff/
volunteers, will NEVER ask you to give them a dona-
tion directly. The parish will only be collecting funds 
for: 

-annual parish stewardship 
-the Annual Catholic Appeal 
-special collections that are publicized at Mass 
 and in the bulletin 

If you receive a request for a gift that appears to 
come from the parish, Fr. Dave, or parish staff/
volunteers that isn’t for one of the above, you 
should ignore this request. 
 

Contact the office at 253-582-1028 when in doubt. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Archdiocese of Seattle’s Immigrant & Refugee 
Ministry is hosting an informational event about 
sponsoring Ukrainian refugees in the United States. 
 

Ukrainian Sponsorship 
 

Uniting for Ukraine 
 

On April 21, 2022, the United States announced a 
key step toward welcoming Ukrainians fleeing the 
war. Uniting for Ukraine provides a pathway for 
Ukrainian citizens and their immediate family mem-
bers who are outside the United States to come to 
the United States and stay temporarily in a two-year 
period of parole. To be eligible, Ukrainians must 
have a supporter in the United States who agrees to 
provide them with financial and other support. 
  
Join us for an informational meeting to learn more 
about what it means to be a sponsor, how the pro-
cess works, and where to find support. 

 
May 24th 6:30 – 8:00 pm 

 
Please RSVP to Chris.Koehler@seattlearch.org 
 
Join via Zoom by clicking this link at the time of the 
meeting: Ukrainian Sponsorship 
 
Or copy and paste this link into your brows-
er:  https://seattlearch-org.zoom.us/j/87655292341?
pwd=UDh6ZWNaTUdxK1lFV0hOSmo4VVcvdz09 

 

Prayer for Peace in Ukraine 
 
Loving God, 
We pray for the people of Ukraine, 
for all those suffering or afraid, 
that you will be close to them and protect them. 
 
We pray for world leaders, 
for compassion, strength and wis-
dom to guide their choices. 
 
We pray for the world 
that in this moment of crisis, 
we may reach out in solidarity 
to our brothers and sisters in need. 
 
May we walk in your ways 
so that peace and justice 
become a reality for the people of Ukraine 
and for all the world.  
Amen. 

 

Pastoral Change Effective July 1, 2022 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Archbishop Etienne has appointed Father Thom-
as Tran as our Priest Administrator effective July 
1. Presently, Father Tran is the Parochial Vicar at 
St. Michael Parish in Olympia. 
 
Click the link below to view the ordination of Fr. 
Tran June 6, 2020:  
 
Archdiocese of Seattle - Ordination of Thomas 
Tran | Facebook  

mailto:Chris.Koehler@seattlearch.org
https://seattlearch-org.zoom.us/j/87655292341?pwd=UDh6ZWNaTUdxK1lFV0hOSmo4VVcvdz09
https://seattlearch-org.zoom.us/j/87655292341?pwd=UDh6ZWNaTUdxK1lFV0hOSmo4VVcvdz09
https://seattlearch-org.zoom.us/j/87655292341?pwd=UDh6ZWNaTUdxK1lFV0hOSmo4VVcvdz09
https://www.facebook.com/ArchdioceseofSeattle/videos/ordination-of-thomas-tran/546655076022104/
https://www.facebook.com/ArchdioceseofSeattle/videos/ordination-of-thomas-tran/546655076022104/


 

Welcome the Children 
 
 
 
 
 
Remember to welcome the children of our Church 
and let them know their presence is wanted. We can 
directly affect the way children respond to Church, 
God, and one another. A smile of encouragement or 
a kind word brings them and their parents a sense of 
belonging  and a sense of community. The children 
are a reminder to us all of our responsibility to nurture 
the faith of the next generation. 

 
Guadalupe Maternity Center 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Lady of Guadalupe Maternity Center (a ministry 
of PREPARES) is now opened to assist pregnant 
families and families with small children. We offer 
newborn layettes, newborn car seats, diapers and 
used clothing at no cost. Hours of operation are Mon-
days and Fridays from 10:00am -12:00 noon. We are 
open on a walk-in basis (no appointment needed). We 
are near the Lakewood Towne Center in the lower 
level of the Catholic Community Services (CCS) Cen-
ter at 5708 Main St. SW, Lakewood, WA 98499, locat-
ed across the street from DSHS Offices and between 
St. Frances Cabrini Church and Barnes & Noble. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
As a reminder, everyone is required to wear a mask 
upon entering the Parish Waiting Area and the Par-
ish Office to ensure the safety of the staff and their 
family members with pre-existing medical condi-
tions. Only one individual or family is permitted in 
the Parish Waiting Area at a time. Please wait in the 
Hall until the individual  or family has completed 
their personal request, exited the Parish Waiting Ar-
ea, and you are motioned forward. Do not remove 
your mask when making your request. Thank you. 

 
Parish Waiting Area 

 
Parish Office 

We are seeking volunteers to assist with the ACA 
campaign. This includes stocking the pews with en-
velopes, pencils, and helping with the mailings. If you 
are interested contact Laurie. 

Phone: 253-582-1028  
Email: lauriekaiser@stjbosco.org 

 
Join us for healing as we offer the Anointing of Sick 
after both masses. 
 
Fr. Fred Mayovsky, SJ will concelebrate with Fr. 
Dave Rogerson Saturday, May 21st at 5:00 pm and 
Sunday, May 22nd at 10:00 am  

 
The Anointing of the Sick is a sacrament of healing 
and is administered to Catholics to bring spiritual and 
even physical strength during an illness, especially to 
those near death. It is best not to wait until someone 
is near death, but to call as soon as they are serious-
ly ill. The sacrament can also be received before a 
surgery or medical procedure, or for those with seri-
ous medical diagnosis or mental illness.  
 
“Is any among you sick? Let him call for the presby-
ters of the Church, and let them pray over him, 
anointing him with oil in the name of the Lord; and 
the prayer of faith will save the sick man, and the 
Lord will raise him up; and if he has committed sins, 
he will be forgiven.”    - JAMES 5:14-15  

Discover the importance of making deeper connec-
tions with fellow believers. 
 
The Gift of Spiritual  Friendship Retreat June 3 - 5 
 
Led by Fr. Jim Northrop. For more information  click 
the link below:  
 

 
 
 
The Gift of Spiritual Friendship Silent Retreat - Archdi-
ocese of Seattle (archseattle.org)  

https://archseattle.org/event/the-gift-of-spiritual-friendship-with-fr-jim-northrop/
https://archseattle.org/event/the-gift-of-spiritual-friendship-with-fr-jim-northrop/


 


